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Seek Help if COVID-19 Demands are Causing Overwhelming Mental Stress

Fran Levings, Vice Chair of North Pine Area Hospital District, Chair of
the Health Care Needs Committee

Cheryl Smetana McHugh, Executive Director of Therapeutic Services Agency,Inc

The COVID-19 virus is impacting many countries, the nation, state and close to home in Pine
County and causing worry and stress for all. We are certainly seeing our communities look
different with schools closing, businesses altering hours, closing and or having shortages of
supplies and stock on the shelves. Individuals and families are adjusting their routines given their
children are home from school, day care plan changes and some employment changes. Persons
need to tap into their coping skills and some may feel the overload in trying to manage these
additional stressors; especially if they are already struggling with strained relationships, anxiety,
depression and suicidal thoughts. It is a time to be extra vigilant about the mental health needs
for everyone, including family, children, elderly, health care workers, neighbors and yourselves.

It is important to recognize the level of stress you or a loved one may be experiencing and realize
that if feeling overwhelmed or experiencing problems; mental health services are available in the
community. If serious concern exists there are suicide hotlines open and ready to help by calling
Toll Free at 800-450-7463 for immediate assistance. If you are interested in talking with a mental
health professional, please call 320-629-7600 to schedule an appointment with Therapeutic
Service Agency (TSA) in Sandstone located within the Gateway Family Health Clinic or another
mental health provider. TSA also provides telehealth service for persons who prefer to stay at
home and receive mental health services via HIPAA compliant electronic connection. All services
provided in the office or via telehealth are professional and confidential and available with the
convenience of being close to home.

The North Pine Area Hospital District (Hospital District) is looking at various possibilities to help
our citizens with challenges to staying healthy and to help our health care providers continue to
provide great care. We are in discussions with Pine County Health authorities, the City of
Sandstone, East Central School District, Gateway Family Health Center and others. The
proactive planning of all these people is amazing. We will announce when there are specific
programs available.

This is a distressing time for our community and individuals and the North Pine Area Hospital
District seeks to make available helpful services and public service information to optimize health
and well being for northern Pine area citizens.

For more information about the Hospital District and the Pine Healthcare Campus go to:
www.PineHospitalDistrict.com.

http://www.pinehospitaldistrict.com
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